
Contracts and Procurement Legislative Intent: 

It is the legislative intent of the Salt Lake County Council to prioritize review of the 

County’s ordinances and policies relating to contracts and procurement as part of 

the process described by the Council’s legislative intent concerning “Regular 

Ordinance Revision,” approved October 26, 2021. Council staff should work with 

the District Attorney’s office, County Administrative Services departments 

including Contract & Procurement and IT, and any other appropriate stakeholders 

to suggest updates and revisions for Salt Lake County Code of Ordinances, 

Chapters 3.15 through 3.28, as well as Salt Lake Countywide Policies 7010, 7020, 

7021, and 730. Proposed amendments should streamline and update the County’s 

approach to procuring goods and services necessary for county government, while 

embracing core values of efficiency, effectiveness, fairness, competition, and 

maximizing value to taxpayers and residents. Council staff should provide regular 

updates to the Council, with a goal of presenting revised ordinances and policies 

for Council consideration during the next six months.   

 


